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Dear Competitors and Members 
 
It is with great regret that the committee must inform you that the upcoming 
Round 2 SCMSA event on Saturday 17th and Sunday 18th May 2025 cannot 
proceed.  
 
During Round 1, an incident occurred with a falling branch that resulted in 
damage to a vehicle. The association self-reported this to WorkSafe Qld, 
rectifications and procedural improvements were made in accordance with 
WorkSafe Qld direction, and full written clearance was given. Despite this, the 
complainant has exercised their right to ask for further investigation from 
WorkSafe Qld.   
 
As a result, further investigation by WorkSafe Qld and Southern Downs 
Regional Council was conducted on Tuesday 6th May 2025. This further 
escalation resulted in an inspection of the whole Carnell Raceway facility as 
well as closer scrutiny of the proposed lease.   
 
Yesterday 8th May 2025, we formally received several improvement notices 
that require further action. The scope of these actions, further discussions 
required with the regulatory bodies, and timeframe to undertake them means 
that the site must be closed at this time. 
  
We are unable to propose a new a date at this stage until the situation is 
resolved and the site is cleared by WorkSafe Qld. 
 
For a refund of your entry fees, please contact Kylie Roos the Treasurer with 
your bank details via email: treasurer@scmsa.com.au  
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We apologise for the inconvenience caused by the short notice to cancel this 
event, and we appreciate the great impact this will have for entrants who have 
booked accommodation, holidays, and generally looked forward to a great 
weekend of competition and socialising.   
 
We are looking at alternatives so that we can all continue to race and continue 
the long history that SCMSA has. 
 
 
 

 
 
Yours in Motorsport  
Len Falknau 
 
President  
Short Circuit Motor Sport Association Inc. 
0412 070 325 
president@scmsa.com.au 
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